*********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish *********************************************
October 4, 2009
Twenty-Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time
Saturday, October 3
    4:00 – Kenneth & Daniel Briggs – Memorial

Sunday, October 4

     8:00 – Alexis Doucette – 5th Anniversary

     9:30 – Parishioners of St. John

   11:30 – Anne Little – 3rd Anniversary

Friday, October 9

    9:00 – Mariellen DeAndrade – Month’s Mind

Saturday, October 10

    4:00 – Marguerite & John Flaherty – Memorial

Sunday, October 11

    8:00 – Parishioners of St. John

    9:30 – Richard Kruger – 4th Anniversary

  11:30 – John Peterson – Memorial 
Important Dates

Thu. 10/8 –  Baptism  Instruction 7:00

Sun. 10/11 – Baptisms at 11:30
Sun. 10/11 – No 9th & 10th grade classes 
Children’s Choir News

Children’s Choir rehearsals will resume on Mondays from 6-7 pm.  They meet near the piano in the church.  All former members and young people who have received their First Communion are invited to join.  The choir will be singing at the 9:30 Mass.  Instrumentalists are also welcome!  For more information contact Paul at 617-610-2255.

                  Parish Pictorial Directory
Last Chance to have your picture taken….
Call 1-800-866-2263 and schedule your appointment to have your portrait taken on Friday, October 9th or Saturday, October 10th.  You will receive a FREE 8x10 portrait and a complimentary copy of the St. John Parish Directory.   Any questions may be directed to Missy Schrader at 508-350-0017 or missyschrader@verizon.net.  Be a part of the Parish Directory!  It won't be complete without you.


Our Shared Treasure
        September 20, 2009 Collection: $6246.00
          Thank you for your continued generosity.
There will be a second collection next weekend for our Youth Ministry program.


St. Vincent de Paul
The food pantry is very low on supplies at this time. If you could remember to pick up just one extra box or can when you shop, it would be greatly appreciated by the members and the clients we serve.

We are very much in need of: peanut butter, jelly, canned fruit and vegetables including corn, carrots, green beans and peas.

We welcome cash donations or checks made out to the “Society of St. Vincent de Paul”. Monetary donations may be placed in the collection boxes at the doors of the church. Thank you for your generosity!
Catholic Women’s Club
The Women’s club will be having our annual craft and bake sale on Saturday, November 28th from 9:00 – 2:00.  If you are a craftsperson who would like to sell some of your merchandise at our event, you can purchase table space by calling Mary Ann Boyle at 508-378-4704.

The ladies will be selling raffle tickets this week after all the Masses.  Please help support their efforts.

RCIA

This program is designed for non-Catholic adults who may be interested in learning more about the Catholic faith and for Catholics who have not yet received the Sacraments of Eucharist and/or Confirmation.  We explore scripture in order to learn about Jesus and how we can follow Him as Catholic Christians. If you are interested, please call the rectory at 508-378-4207.
Bible Study - Weight Loss Group

If you want to make positive changes in your life, lose some weight and get healthy - then come and join our “First Place 4 Health” Bible Study group.  We meet on Mondays from 6:30 – 7:30pm in the church hall.  Call Lorraine @ 508-378-1521 for more information.
Winter 2010 CYO Ski Trip

Our Winter Ski trip will take place the weekend of February 12 - 14, 2010 at Stowe Mountain Resort, VT!
Hotel Package Information:

We will be staying at the DoubleTree Hotel in S. Burlington, VT. Amenities include, indoor heated swimming pool, whirlpool and fitness center. All guestrooms include the Sweet Dreams bed, hairdryer and refrigerator. Each guest is presented with the legendary chocolate chip cookie at check-in. The hotel is approximately 45 minutes from Stowe.
Room costs: 
$260 per person, 4 per room
$277 per person, 3 per room
$310 per person, 2 per room

The trip includes: 2 nights accommodations, 2 breakfast buffets & 1 dinner buffet, 2-day teen lift ticket for Stowe Mountain Resort and all taxes.

Sign up at the next Teen Mass or email or call Fr. Wally if you are interested in going. 

A $100 deposit will be due at the October 18 Teen Mass.

Baptism Team
The Saint John’s baptism team is invited to attend a two-night program of prayer, formation in preparation for the baptism classes held for new parents and godparents. It is important to attend both evenings to gain the full benefit of this program. We would also like to invite others who are not on our team to join us so that you can learn what we do and also serve the parish in this vital faith-sharing ministry. The program will be held on 2 consecutive Thursday evenings, 
Oct. 15th and Oct. 22nd. Please contact Deacon Joe to attend or for more information.
From our Pastor:
Dear Friends,

I think that we all have heard about the death of Matthew Healey, the young man from Hingham who died of H1N1.  Matthew was only 18 years old, which makes his death not only sad but also very difficult to understand. Matthew’s Aunt is Elizabeth Healey who is also our Business Manager. I attended this very sad funeral to support Liz and her family with Doris Thompson and Nancy Smith who are members of our staff.  Please pray for Matt’s parents and for the entire Healey family and for his many friends at Thayer Academy.  They have a very heavy cross to carry. 

I would like to thank everyone who made an extra donation to St. John’s to help us get through our financial crisis.  Because of your generosity our situation is better.  I am confident that we will be able to meet our payroll and keep current on our bills at this time. However, the situation of having very little savings or cushion still exists.  Hopefully, there will be no major repairs such as the $27,000 repair to the front steps in our future.  Once again, many thanks for your generosity and be assured that I am well aware that with this economy, another word for your generosity is sacrifice. 

God bless,

Fr. Wally

Bereavement Support

Open to anyone in the community who has suffered a loss. Facilitated by a licensed independent clinical social worker, the program runs for six weeks beginning Oct. 7th and ending Nov. 18th.  The support group meets at 500 Belmont Street, Suite 125, in Brockton. Please call to register and ask for Anne Haller at 508-583-0383. The program is sponsored by Hospice of Greater Brockton. The program is free of charge.






